
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
 

Olympia, Washington 98504 

 

 

 

 

October 24, 2017 

 

 

Sandra Miles, Administrator 

Sea Mar Community Care Center 

1040 South Henderson Street 

Seattle, Washington  98108 

 

RE: Bed Banking Alternate Use Application, #18-05 

 

Dear Ms. Miles: 

 

Thank you for your October 24, 2017, e-mail requesting to withdraw the Nursing Home 

Alternative Use Bed Banking Notice submitted for Sea Mar Community Care Center on September 

22, 2017.  As of the date of this letter, your bed banking request is withdrawn with no action on 

the project. 

 

As outlined in Washington Administrative Code 246-310-990(7), review fees for exemption 

requests are nonrefundable. 

 

Based on our telephone conversation, I understand that Sea Mar Community Nursing Facility 

(licensee) intends to relinquish 52 beds at Sea Mar Community Care Center with no alternate use 

bed banking.  The number of beds to remain licensed at Sea Mar Community Care Center is 48.  

Please note that once the beds have been relinquished, any increase in nursing home beds requires 

prior Certificate of Need review and approval.  

 

If you have any follow up questions, you can call me directly at (360) 236-2957 or send me an e-

mail at karen.nidermayer@doh.wa.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Karen Nidermayer, Analyst 

Certificate of Need Program 

Community Health Systems 

 

cc:  Department of Social and Health Services 

mailto:karen.nidermayer@doh.wa.gov

